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Denver Police Retirees Association Inc. 
Meeting Minutes July 11, 2023 

President’s Picnic, 4 Hathaway Lane 
 
In attendance were: President John Schnittgrund, Vice President John Pettinger, Secretary 
Jennifer Pettinger, Treasurer Paulette Schnittgrund, Chris Hoag, Dave Metzler, Mike Martinez, 
Barb Miller, Glen Miller and Janice Queen. Lynne Mullen was absent. 
 
Audit Committee Members in attendance were: Anthony Burkhardt, Hilda Lorandi and Harry 
Queen. Jim Reynolds was a guest.  
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm by President John Schnittgrund. 
 
Laughlin Reunion 
President Schnittgrund said all the Laughlin deposits have been paid for except for golf. Mike 
Martinez said they are serving hamburgers for lunch and the cost is now $10 instead of $15. He 
also said that 4Imprint has given him a price of $8.95 ea. for the hats, and if we order 100 hats 
the $35 setup fee will be waived and there is no extra charge for the embroidery. John Pettinger 
encouraged Mike Martinez to get a sample of the hat since he has time. Mike Martinez will 
coordinate the order. 
 
New Members 
President Schnittgrund said we have 2 spots open on the board and suggested we ask Mark 
Beluscak as he would be a good liaison for Peer Support and Rosie Sapegin as she would be a 
good liaison for the Retired Policewomen’s group. Discussion was held. John Pettinger asked if 
these positions would be specifically for liaison positions or just board members who have a 
connection to those groups. President Schnittgrund said just board members who have a 
connection to those groups. Everyone agreed to have President Schnittgrund ask if they are 
interested in serving on the board. 
 
Minutes 
Approval of Minutes from June 13, 2023 meeting 
Jennifer Pettinger noted the minutes were sent out for review after the meeting and corrections 
have been made.  
 
Harry Queen motioned, Hilda Lorandi seconded, to approve the June 13, 2023 minutes. The 
motion was passed unanimously by those members present. 
 
Financial Reports 
Approval of June 2023 Financial Report 
Treasurer Paulette Schnittgrund noted the Financial Report had been submitted and noted the 
Audit Committee had reviewed and approved.  
 
John Pettinger motioned, Dave Metzler seconded, to approve the June 2023 Financial Report. 
The motion was passed unanimously by those members present. 
 
Discussion was held concerning the difficulty with transfers in from the Credit Union and lack of 
information received. Paulette Schnittgrund and Dave Metzler will talk to Christine at the Credit 
Union to see if anything can be done. 
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Glen Miller shared that we have 38 signed up for the picnic, 14 for Laughlin, 5 for Laughlin Golf, 
and 23 for the theater event. 
 
Darrent Williams Murder Case Presentation, Saturday, July 29 11am-1pm 
Chris Hoag will coordinate with President Schnittgrund payment for the Landmark Theater. 
Discussion was held on advertising to the current officers. Chris Hoag will see about sending it 
to the Department.  
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 16, 2023 at 10:00am at the DPFCU Main 
Office.  
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business President Schnittgrund adjourned the meeting at 5:36pm. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer Pettinger 
Secretary 


